
 National Wildfire Coordinating Group 

Incident and Position Standards Committee 

IPSC-2024-11 

Purpose: This memorandum closes the Incident and Position and Standards Committee (IPSC) 

request for change (RFC) 2024-003 received from the IQCS Change Management Board (CMB) 

to continue or discontinue printing incident qualification cards on NFES 001528 cardstock. 

 

Action: Effective immediately, IPSC recommends discontinuing the use of incident qualification 

cards on NFES 001528 cardstock, and IQCS can work on an alternate incident qualification card. 

 

Background and Coordination:  Incident Qualification Cards, PMS 310-3, are set up to be 

printed on the NFES 001528 perforated cardstock. IQCS prints the responder’s qualification data 

on the blank side of the cardstock. The reverse side is pre-printed and allows responders to enter 

experience information. IQCS 2.0 is in the development process and will replace the current 

application. The opportunities to modernize the certification process and issuance of incident 

qualification cards. On November 15, IPSC voted to discontinue printing the incident 

qualification card on NFES 001528 cardstock. Questions may be directed to Michael Froelich, 

Michael.froelich@ky.gov Chair – IPSC.   
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Categories Category Information 

Date: 21 November 2024 

To: Mark Skudlarek, Chair – IQCS Change Management Board (CMB) 

From: Michael Froelich, Chair – Incident Positions and Standards Committee (IPSC) 

Subject: Incident Qualification Card, PMS 310-3 
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